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UNIVERS... OF CAL.. JRNIA, LOS ANGELES UCLA

SANTA BARBARA *+ SANTA CRUZ

BERKELEY + DAVIS « IRVINE - LOSANGELES - RIVERSIDE - SAN DIEGO - SAN FRANCISCO

OFFICE OF THE CHAIRMAN

DEPARTMENT OF SURGERY

UCLA SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

une 19, 1581 CENTER FOR THE HEALTH SCIENCES
LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90024

Donald L. Custis, M.D.

Acting Administrator

Veterans Administration Central Office
810 Vermont Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D.C. 20420

Dear Dr. Custis,

I am writing you this letter in my official capacity as Chairman of the
VA Wadsworth Medical Center Dean's Committee.

Our last Dean's Committee meeting was held on Wednesday, June 10, 1981, the

day after the Vietnam veteran protesters were removed from the premises. For
the benefit of our Dean's Committee, Mr. William K. Anderson, Central Director,
and H. Earl Gordon, M.D., Chief of Staff, gave an extensive report on the back-
ground and course of events relating to these demonstrations. As you can well
imagine, members of the Dean's Committee had been, as a result of continuing
newspaper coverage, in a state of concern for a period of two and a half weeks.
Early in the course of events undue attention was focused upon this small group
of protesters because of the visit of President Reagan to his home in this area.
From the administrative point of view it appeared to be one of those classic

"no win" situations. Almost any action (or inaction) on the part of those re-
sponsible for the decision making could have led to a very embarrassing situation
for the Veterans Administration/University community.

I should like to summarize for you the substance of the comments by various mem-
bers of the Dean's Committee present on June 10th. Many of these views were ex-
pressed by Dr. Louis Jolyon West, Chairman of the Department of Psychiatry, UCLA,
who is a recognized international authority on the psychological techniques for
dealing with violence and demonstrations. The tone of the meeting was congratulatory
to both Mr. Anderson and Dr. Gordon for the superb way that they had handled an
explosive situation over a period of two weeks. They were assisted in their efforts
by the advice and counsel of Central Office staff, particularly those staff members

: that if definitive action had

» Veterans Administration. At
that time either capitulation to the demands ot the demonstrators, or aggressive
action against them, would have been unfortunate. Similarly, further delay in hand-
ling the situation would have resulted in intolerable interference with the activities
of the Wadsworth Hospital Center.
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In the discussions at the Dean's meeting, it became apparent that the handling,
from the psychological point of view, both of the individual demonstrators as

well as handling of the group dynamics, were accomplished with great psychological
and administrative skill.

I should like to evrvess to you, Dr. Custis, on behalf of the Dean's Committee, our
admiration for the superb way that this crisis was handled.

ncerely,

v JM),

Q‘ 7. Maloney, Jr., M.D.

{ in, Dean's Committee
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Draft :sponse for signature of Veterans

Director, Dr. Donald Custis 1

The President has asked me as his newly designated Acting
Administrator of Veterans Affairs to respond to your recent
communications about issues of particular concerns to the
Vietnam Veterans.

As you may know, the President appointed me Acting Ad-
ministrator today to fill the vacancy created by the departure
of Rufus Wilson.

First, I am pleased to inform you that the President
has decided to continue the ongoing work of the Interagency
Work Group which has been the focal point within the gov-
ernment for Agent Orange activities. Many Vietnam Veterans
and leaders of Veterans groups had urged the President to
take this step.

Second, while many activities and programs of the Federal
government have been slated by the President for substantial
reductions or elimination, the President is pleased that his
fiscal year 1982 budget contains $9,540,000 of budgeted monies
for Agent Orange activities. Tt is more than 300% larger
than the $3,126,000 budgeted for Agent Orange in the current

scal year of 1¢__.

Third, in the overall figures for the Veterans Administration,
the President's budget sets out budget authority for fiscal
year 1982 of $24.2 billion. This is an increase of $1.3

billion over the $22.9 billion budget authorization for
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current year 1981. Again, this increase is in contrast
to the well known budget cuts proposed by the President
for many other areas.

Fourth, the major battle in Congress over the
President's economic recovery package has been the fight
in the House for the Reagan Bipartisan Budget Resolution
for fiscal year 19¢ otherwise known as the Gramm-Latta
proposal. As you know from the news coverage, the President
won an impressive victory. The Reagan Bipartisan Budget
Resolution, for which the Administration fought so hard,
included a $597 million increase over previously proposed
cuts in the Veterans Administration budget. This budget
authorization of $24.2 billion, $1.3 billion over the
current year and $597 million over the initially proposed
cuts, will permit the Veterans Administration to operate
with no reductions in personnel in the Department of.
Medicine and Surgery and no reductions in §eteran; benefits.

Fifth, the President feels it is important to correct a
widespread misunderstanding with respect to the funding
of the Vietnam Veteran Outreach Centers. Many Vietnam
Veterans have contacted the President in recent days
expressing their dismay that these Outreach Centers are
to be discontinued.While it is true that the U.S. Senal
did pass many weeks ago a version of a budget resolution
which many thought would end funding of the Outreach Centers,
the situation has completely changed.

The President gave his full support in the House to
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the Reagan Bipartisan Budget Resolution which restored the
overwhelming majority of previously proposed cuts in
Veterans programs. The level of funding restored is more
than enough to fund the Outreach Centers.

Congressionial support for the Outreach Centers is
overwhelming. Virtually all Senators and Congressmen have
the clear understanding that the restored funding will keep
the Outreach Centers open.

The Congress has authorized the spending levels but
it now must pass legislation specifically extending the
life of the Outreach Centers. This has the overwhelming
support of both parties in both the House and Senate.

The President wants you to know he is specifically
committed to keeping the Outreach Centers funded and open
when Congress authorizes and appropriates funds for this
program by law.

The Veterans Administration has been specifically
directed by the White House to cease plans to implement
any proposed reductions in Veterans programs which were
reversed and restored by the Reagan Bipartisan Budget
Resolution Congress passed. In short, extension of the
]
sentiment in the Congress and by the President's committment

mentioned above.
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In part because of the restored funding levels and
because of the specific committment of the President, the
American Legion, the Veterans of Foreign War, AMVETS,
Blinded Veterans Association, and Jewish War Veterans
all endorsed the Reagan Bipartisan Budget Resolution which
restored funding to a level which would permit the
extension of the Outreach Centers and the retention of
personnel levels in the Veterans Administration's Department

of Medicine and Surgery and no reductions in veterans benefits.

An unfortunate legacy of the Vietnam conflict is the
continuing concern of many veterans that they may have
guffered or may yet develop health problems as a result
of long-term effects of certain chemicals to which they were
exposed while sgrving in Vietnam. The President is committed
to the fullest possible scientific examination of these concerns,
with the aim of insuring that this matter is dealt with
fairly and equitably. The important scientific research
being coordinated by the White House Interagency Work Group,
including the AirForce Ranch Hand Personnel Study, will be

7 t
The President has personally designated me to be his

acting Administrator of Veterans Affairs until such time as
the Senate confirms his nominee, Mr. Robert Nimmo, as Administrator

of Veterans Affairs. ' I believe you will find me an
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an enthusiastic supporter of the President's policies

outlined in this letter. My office looks forward to

working with you in the future.

Cordially,
















































